WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING

July 14, 2003

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Clerk Carole Oesterle at 7:40 p.m. on July 14, 2003.  Roll call as follows:  Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf. Absent - Supervisor Dorwin Marshall and Trustee Todd Baker.   Also present were David Elliot, and Elmer Phelps. Invocation given by Clerk Oesterle.  The agenda was approved.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the minutes of June 9, 2003 regular board meeting as printed. Motion carried.

Moved by Treasurer McArthur, seconded by Trustee Graf to transfer $2,000 from the Pubic Improvement Savings Fund to the Certificate on deposit.  Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and place on file.  Motion carried.  

Kenneth Chamberlain entered at 7:45.

Trustee Graf gave a report of the Park Committee meeting held on August 6th.  Pig Roast is upcoming and they need helpers.  They would like the township board’s approval to contract the electrical, which will be done in two phases, to James Finch who will donate all of his labor and trenching donated by Quality Electric.  Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to contract the electrical to James Finch per quote stated and to have a mercury light put on the storage building.  Motion carried.

· Public comment:  David Elliott would like to know what permits are needed to build a training and competition on 75 acres that he is leasing from Mike & Kathy Hagler on M-52. He has plans to build an indoor arena on 2 acres of 160 ft X 420 ft building, which would have a motor-cross track, concession stand, restrooms, and bleacher area. He envisions having 3 days where they can practice and tournaments on the weekends which could include 300 to 500 riders daily. There would not be any alcoholic beverages on the grounds. They would like permission for overnight dry camping on the parking lot, with electric. He would be charging $25.00 for practice, $40.00 for competitions, and $10.00 for camping. His company name is Mid-Michigan Moto-Plex.  He would allow 6 acres for the whole project which includes the arena and parking lot. This arena would be used year around. Saddle riding, remote control cars, etc.
Elmer Phelps, Zoning Board Chairperson, and Ken Chamberlain, Zoning Administrator, commented that he (David Elliott) would be running a commercial business and it would require a commercial application which would take an amendment to the Zoning Ordinance to be rezoned commercial. The requirement for approval would relate to the fact that if he would have to prove to the board that it is beneficial for the residents of the township. Since M-52 is a well traveled road, they would also require that he have the State Hwy. Dept put in a left hand turning lane for the traffic.
David Elliott exited at 8:20 p.m.

· Ken Chamberlain, Zoning Administrator reported that he has collected $2,378.93 in fees for this month and $12,677.53 for 2003 year to date. He has assigned 5 address numbers, issued 20 zoning permits, 15 building permits, and 17 plumbing and Mechanical permits and 3 divisions resulting in 4 splits for 2003 year to date. 

Supervisor Dorwin Marshall entered at 8:30 pm.
Supervisor Marshall stated that a guy in Chelsea would take the mobile home for $750 fee. The board agreed to have Zoning Administrator contact the Bearup’s about sharing the cost in the removal of the mobile home.

Elmer Phelps was wondering if the Hagler’s had applied for a special use Permit for their motor-cross track. Zoning Administrator, Ken Chamberlain, stated that they had not, but he was going to contact them about it. Other issues related to junk cars being moved into out township on the corner of Osborne Rd. and Meech which he look into.

Old Business:

· Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to table Telecommunication Ordinance and resolution until next meeting.
· Board agreed to turn over the Nuisance Ordinance to the Zoning Board to review and make a recommendation.

· Fire Service Ordinance in on hold since we are working on an agreement with the townships that we contract with for them to do the collecting. Ingham Township would like us to come to their township board meeting on Monday, July 21 to discuss this matter.

· Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to send the check for $6,687.72 stand-by fee for period from July 1, 2003 through June 30, 2004 to Ingham Township. Motion carried.
Communiqués:  Michigan Tax Tribunal-RE:  Enbridge Energy, Limited Partnership (3) petitions; Bureau of Constructions Codes & Fire Safety-RE: Public forum on Michigan Uniform Energy Code on July 23 at 9:30 a.m. at 2501 Woodlake Circle, Suite 116, Administration Conference Room, Okemos, Mi; Representative Dianne Byrum-RE: Revenue Sharing; Ingham County Road Commission-RE: Chip Sealing in Ingham County and new land division application form; County MTA_RE: Picnic at White Oak Township on July 23 at 6 p.m.; Cosgray Family-RE: Thank you note; Detroit Edison-RE: Clean Air; Ingham County Health Dept.-RE: Milton G. Sage Land Evaluation on 80 acre Parcel on Dietz Rd and West Nile Virus; MTA-RE: Fall Workshops; MTA-RE: NAYAT on Sept. 3-5 in Washington, D.C.; The Par-Plan-RE: Newsletter; Ingham County Emergency Planning Committee-RE: Hazardous Chemicals; Ingham Township Fire & Rescue-RE: Help in submitting paperwork to Medicaid.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Clerk Oesterle to enter into a contract audit fee of $2,000 with Campbell, Kusterer & Co., P.C. for our audit in 2004. Motion carried.

Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to pay all the bills presented.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 10:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carole Oesterle, Clerk

